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    The initial forecast was for Cycle 24 to peak during late 2012. And it was originally predicted to be a large solar maximum. Coincidently, the Mayan Long Count was ending on December 20, 2012 (Mayan Doomsday), prompting many apocalyptic scenarios, including the destruction of the Earth and its inhabitants by a huge solar event.

    However, much before the alleged end of the world date, solar astronomers revised their date of solar maximum to May 2013. Not only that, but they also predicted the peak activity to be the lowest since around 1907! At least that action took the Sun out of the doomsday scenarios. They later revised the solar max date again to the fall of 2013. Some researchers believe Solar Cycle 24 could show two peaks.
    But Cycle 24 continued to frustrate solar physicists. While activity rose for a while during the spring and summer of 2013, on September 16 there was only one spot on the solar disk visible from the Earth. The solar cycle rose and fell like a roller coaster. Then all of a sudden, the number of groups and spots rose significantly. During the 2013 fall semester there were up to 12 groups and 70 individual spots on the solar disk on a few days. (See solar image on Page 2.) Was this solar maximum? Spring semester 2014 students will help to determine whether the Sun has reached peak solar activity for Cycle 24.
    During the lab I will show the graphs of sunspot observations conducted by the students during the spring and fall 2013 semesters. You will learn more this topic during the lab. You will be able to quite easily determine how quickly the numbers, and therefore the solar activity, can change.
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